
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 

 January 2, 2017 
 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, January 2, 2017, at 
6:00pm, at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; Clay Cole, Council 
Member; Polly Garlington, Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Town Clerk was absent.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Mayor verified there was a quorum present. 
 
Mayor Staley called to order the public hearing for the renewal of loan.  Mayor Staley discussed the 
terms of the loan and called for any comments.  Council Member Rhodes motioned to renew the loan, 
Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.  No further comments were made. 
 
Mayor Staley called to order the public hearing for the General Fund & SPLOST Fund Budgets.  Mayor 
Staley called for any comments and Council Member Garlington would like the line item for the library 
to be broken out between the utilities and the other necessities.  No further comments were made. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to adjourn the public hearing.  Council Member Cole motioned to 
adjourn, Council Member Garlington seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
The minutes of the December 5, 2016 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous vote, 
and were filed in the minute book of the Town.   
 
Mayor Staley asked for a motion to approve a resolution to allow the Mayor to sign the documents to 
renew the loan with United Community Bank.  Council Member Cole motioned to renew, Council 
Member Parten seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
Mayor Staley discussed the ongoing water contract negotiations with the Town of Turin.  The Mayor of 
Turin stated that he would get the revised water contract back to Sharpsburg over the next day or two. 
 
Public Comments – n/a 
 
Polling of the Council – 

o Clay Cole – n/a 
o Polly Garlington –  When will the powerlines be cleared 
o Keith Rhodes – The water bill for the park that was over $900 needs to be looked into.  

Did a lot of watering when he first moved in and his bill was only $80. 
o Stan Parten – n/a 

 
Mayor's Minutes – n/a 
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
_____________________________ 

Donna M. Camp, Town Clerk 


